
Borough of New Stanton 

Borough Council 

February 7, 2017 

Minutes of Public Hearing 

 

 

1. Call to Order 

President Scott Sistek called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and took roll.  Those in 

attendance were: 

Council members: Todd Bartlow, Dean Clark, Linda Echard, Scott Sistek, Tom Smith, Tom 

Theis.  Others: Borough Engineer Emil Bove, Borough Solicitor John Campfield, and 

Borough Manager Jeffrey McLaughlin. 

2. Presentation of Documents 

Scott asked John Campfield to review the documents.  John pointed out that he had a copy of 

the legal ads that ran in the Tribune Review from January 24th and 31st, 2017 which comports 

with the requirements of the Municipal Planning Code.  A copy of the comprehensive plan 

was also sent to the surrounding municipalities, the school district, and the county planning 

department by the consultant, Mackin Engineering.  An affidavit to that affect will be 

submitted for the file.  John asked if the borough’s planning commission had submitted 

anything.  Jeff pointed out that there is a letter in the agenda packet from the planning 

commission stating that they would like to see reference to the fire department in the plan. 

John said that this document should be included hearing file. 

   

3. Public Comment 

Scott asked if there was any comment from those in the audience.  Jim Evans, who sits on the 

Planning Commission, asked if a reference to the fire department would make it into the 

plan.  John stated that the purpose of this meeting was to gather public input and comment on 

the plan.  Council could discuss an amendment adding the fire department, but that would 

take place at a regular meeting.  The February regular meeting was scheduled to begin 

immediately after the conclusion of the hearing. 

 

Scott asked if there were any other comments.  There were none. 

 

4. Adjournment 

Being no other comments Scott stated that the public hearing was adjourned at 6:18 PM. 

 

 

 

 


